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October 5, 2018 
 

Re:  Friendship Trail Bridge Construction and Noise Exemption Notification 
 

Dear Resident: 
 

As you are aware, construction of the Friendship Trail Bridge, which crosses over the 
Lillooet River, began in August.  At this time much of the work has been completed; 
however, as a result of unforeseen circumstances the last phase of the installation of the 
bridge beams and decking has had to be adjusted which will require intermittent road 
closures on Highway 99 at the bridge location and the need to work overnight. 
 

This is to advise that the next phase of the construction of the Friendship Trail Bridge, 
which is being facilitated by Surespan Construction Ltd., will be commencing Tuesday, 
October 9, 2018 until Friday, October 12, 2018.    
 

In order to accommodate this work one lane of Highway 99 will be closed 24 hours a 
day.  As such, Single Lane Alternating Traffic will be in effect as of 7:00 a.m. on Tuesday, 
October 9, 2018.   
 

Further, full closures of the road will also be required to allow for equipment movement.  
These closures will be limited to thirty (30) minutes and will be done at night to reduce 
traffic impacts.   
 

As this work is required to take place overnight, the Village has issued a Noise Exemption 
to allow for 24 hour operations.   
 

The Friendship Trail Bridge will provide a safe crossing for cyclists, pedestrians and the 
equestrian community and is an important component to linking the Friendship Trail 
between the Village and Mount Currie.  The Village is excited to see this project move 
forward to completion with the support of our partners Innergex, the Squamish-Lillooet 
Regional District and the Provincial Government.   
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at the 
Village Office either by phone at 604-894-6135 or by email at ngilmore@pemberton.ca. 
 

Kind regards, 
VILLAGE OF PEMBERTON 
 

 
 
Nikki Gilmore 
Chief Administrative Officer 




